The Holy Ascension Armenian School had a very fruitful
yearo

With Der Untzag heading the team,Mrs.Tokatlian,Lisa
Misakian and myself completed the school year in June with a light
luncheon at which time Der Hayr thanked the teachers and the students
who completed the year and talked about the importance of the school
and promised a better and richer program for the next year.

In 1985,we sponsored a Bake Sale and a very beautiful
cultural affair. We invited "Erevan''chorale,who bewitched us with
the superb guidance of their conductor Father Oshagan Minassian.

The committee entertained the visiting group with a
delightful luncheon and an elaborate coffee hour followed the concert.

The concert booklet was fully prepared ,printed and
donated by Lionel Ketchian.

We already have started our school for the beginners on
Sunday mornings. We will have a several meeting concerning new
enrollments of which date you will be informed with a note from
Der Untzag.

Please come,speak up,tell us what you need and we will
suprort you. We promise to tach you and your children our beautiful
language and rich culture.,

We started the Armenian School with the financial
support of the Parish Council. Today,we would like to offer the
Church a chech for § 700.00 (Seven hundred dollars).

Respectfully submitted
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Marie Y
Armenian School Teacher



